EDITORIAL FOR FLEET MAGAZINE

COLLINGHAM BUSINESS CLUB UPDATE

The summer season of Business Club meetings came to a close with the cancellation of July's meeting, due to its clash with England's World Cup semi-finals appearance; commiserations on the outcome of that.

Nevertheless, the Club has remained actively involved over the summer, by keeping its members informed of ongoing developments, most notably those affecting two conflicting planning applications adjacent to nearby Norton Disney. Of the two, members have indicated their strong support for the plan to erect a memorial to the Lancaster bomber, and their equally strongly opposition to the development of an animal products processing plant.

Of interest on the bomber memorial project is the *Fundraising Auction & Harvest Supper* being held at the Lord Nelson, Winthorpe on Friday 21st September 2018. Starting at 7pm, with food available at 8pm, the £10 tickets include a hog roast BBQ supper and live music. Tickets are available direct from the Lord Nelson (tel 01636 707705) or, if unable to attend, a *Just Giving* donation can be made at *https://goo.gl/RUyhLW*

Funds will be raised during the evening toward a £35,000 target by a charity auction of donated items, goods and services. Any local business able to donate items for auction can do so using the number above, or through the Business Club contact below.

Collingham Business Club meetings are free to attend, taking place between 6:00pm and 7:00pm on the second Wednesday of every month (excluding August & December). So the first meeting of the Autumn season takes place on **Wednesday**, **12**th **September 2018** at the usual Collingham Football Club venue. Anyone interested in business matters in the Collingham area, and their guests, are always welcome.

For Club information, or for more details about any of the above, please contact terrynash@qusto-uk.com